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Norm Lang ‘85

ince the conception of Brebeuf’s

Alumni Association in 1981, its

growth and developement has
been formidable. One of our major
accomplishments has been the ability
to produce and set forth a firmly
established “calendar of events.” These
have been well received and the great
particpation has given us the confidence
to continue promoting and organizing
Alumni activities.

In addition to successful events, our new
and improved Alurmni B has given us
the opportunity to communicate with
classmates from every year and maintain

by Norm Lang 85

In order to identify ourselves more with
Brebeul and to keep our existing
friendships going strong, we have taken
on two major projects. One is the Hall
of Fame Restoration and the other is
the Harris Publishing Alumni
Directory.

The Hall of Fame Restoration project
was initiated by Brebeul Student
Council President, Robert Killoran
’96, who points out, “At this point in
time, we are in need of more funding
so we can continue to remount and
reframe all our legendary sports
photos.” Donations of any amount are
appreciated, but a donation of $90.00
or more will engrave your name or your
company’s name as a Sports Hall of
Fame Patron. A donation form is found
on page 11. Please support this worthy
project. Special thanks to Thomas Rice
‘70 for being our first Hall of Fame
patron.

The Harris Publishing project will

friendships made over the last thirty years. | enable alumni to keep in contact with
QL. Calender of Events
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

one another. Harris publishes alumni
directories for colleges and universities
across North America. Harris will soon
mail out a questionnaire to cach
alumnus. Upon completion our
database will have 1mproved
dramatically. By next year, the complete

directory will be available.

In sports, the exciting new format for
Brebeuf’s Tomahawk Tournament,
will take place on Thurs., December
22nd. As well, the Rock’m Sock’m
Floor Hockey Tournament will take
place on Friday and Saturday, February
17 - 18, 1995. Contact your year rep
or Steve White, ‘81 at W (416) 868-
2632 or H (416) 769-1342 as soon as

possible because we are booking early.

After 3 years without a change, the
Alumni feels that there is a need for
restructuring at the executive level. |
have decided to step down as President
but will continue in an advisory
capacity, handling the Harris Project.
As a result, we will hold an executive

continued on page 4
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t was only a few
years ago that
Norm Lang

and | lodged
ourselves to infront
of the Brebeufl
Xerox and
patiently waited

by Roman Tl for copies of the
(Staff) latest issue of the
Alumnd B Lo

emerge, praying that we could run the
machine for 5 minutes without a jam.
Along with stapling nightmares and
toner trouble, it was a miracle that we
actually published 2000 complete
issues. We've come a long way since
then, and are proud to present what
we believe is the best Alumni B to date.

Changes include:

» anew masthead that will adorn
the front cover of every issue of
the Alumni B (hats off to Kirby
Szeto)

»  the addition of 4 more exciting
pages (we’ve gone from 8 to 12
pages)

» more pictures (at least one
per page)

» more ads (20 per issue)

» a bi-annual circulation with
publication dates in March and
September (Mr. Sullivan informs
me that this will nicely coincide
with the equinoxes)

» asavings of approximately $900
in mailing costs due to the
reduction from 3 to 2 issues per
year

There are 3 major goals of the
Alumni B.

One is to inform the graduates,
especially of upcoming events

Another is to celebrate the good news
occuring within the extended Brebeuf
community. So please let us know. We
look forward to finding out what’s
happening out there.

The third goal is to make the newsletter
financially self-sufficient. We have
been getting closer with each new issue.
We therefore thank the 20 advertisers
in this issue who have generated a much
needed $600.00 and we thank in
advance the next 20 advertisers for
March’s issue. (We promised that
wouldn’t approach the same advertiser
twice in order that everyone would have
an opportunity to promote their
business, and support the Alumni B at
the same time

Finally, I’d like to sincerely thank

Stephen Pickett ‘91 and his father
Dan (owners of Pal Printing) for their
cooperation and generousity in making
this newsletter possible. Be a pal and
check out Pal Printing at St. Clar and
Yonge St. in ‘Toronto.

CAREER DAY

On April 20th, our

Guidance

Department and the
PTA. presented a
Career Day in which
15 professions were
represented by more
than 35 people.
Among them were
Brebeuf Alumni who

freely gave their ime to provide in class

by Mike Rogers ‘81

presentations of their job experience
and background. We wish to thank
Sean Blaine (83), Dennis Tobin
(’79), Frank McGrath (°82), John
Corso (’88), Barry McInnery (°81),
Bryan Vigneaux (’80), Paul Teolis
(°83), and Pat Morris ('79) for their
contributions.

If you are interested in participating
next year, please contact Mike Rogers
at 393-5508.

RISTORANTE

P.R.Ou!?pgn

222-1212

Paul R. Oulahen
Broker/President

Domenic Raco

155 KING STREET EAST, TORONTO, ONTARIO M5C 1G9
(416) 366-4040

Res: 223-1212 « Car: 565-1212
45 SheppardAvenue East
Suite 414
North York, Ontario M2N 5SW9

Fax (416) 221-1212
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ALUMNT AWARDS

by Frank McGrath ‘82

or the first time in Brebeuf’s
Fhismry a graduating student has
been awarded both the Alumni
Association’s Redmen Spirit Award
and the Fr. St. Clair Monaghan

Adrian Joaquin ‘94

Sean Yao ‘94

Alumni Scholarship Award. The
Redmen Spirit Award is given to the
student who makes the most valuable
contribution to the Brebeul Athletics
Programme, while the Monaghan
Scholarship (in honour of Brebeufs first
rector) is awarded to a graduate who
best combines academic excellence and
extracurricular involvement and
leadership. Congratulations are
extended to this year’s recipient,
Adrian Joaquin.

At the June 30th Graduation ceremony,
Sean Yao was awarded the Peter
Knopfel Memorial Scholarship.
This award, given in the memory of
Peter Knoplel of the class of 1981, 1s
presented to a graduating student who
combines academic preserverance with
the spirit and loyalty that defines a true
Brebeufian.

Greg Rogers ‘72

Ahighlight of this year’s Brebeul Sports
Banquet was the presentation of the
Alumni Spirit Award to Greg Rogers
of the class of 1972. Greg was honoured
in recognition of his inttiative in
the Brebeuf
Association in 1982 and for his

founding \lumni
continued leadership, support. and
dedication in making the Alumni a very
vibrant part of the Brebeul community.
Greg i1s only one of two alumni
members to have served on the Alumni
Iixecutive and Board of Directors for
all 12 years of the Alumni Associations’s
existence.

Breseur ALumni AssociaTion Execuriv
President: Norm Lang ‘85

(H) 483-6980, (B) 923-3906
Chairman: Frank MacGrath ‘82

(H) 661-8949, (B) 281-8181
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(H) 488-7968, (B) 777-3562
Treasurer: Rob Pellegrini ‘80

(H) 471-2487, (B) 851-5000
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Peter Gillespie ‘85

(H) 924-0482, (B) 921-4951

Steve White ‘81

(H) 769-1342, (B) 868-2632

Nabil Tadros ‘74

(H) 905-883-4704, (B) 905-895-2384
Staff Liason: Greg Rogers ‘72

(H) 905-770-7208, (B) 393-5508
Student Counsel President: Robert Killoran ‘96
(H) 292-2596, (B) 222-3955
Newsletter Editor: Roman Turlo (Staff)
(H) 781-6409, (B) 393-5508

Mailing List: Mario DeThomasis (Staff)
(H) 905-832-3693, (B) 393-5508
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Suite 101, 3 Fluellen Drive
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BASKETBALL
TOURNAMENT

rebeul’s

annual

Basketball
Tournament has
taken on a new
format this year
by being run as a
3 on 3
competition. [t will
take

by Nabil Tadros ‘74

place on

Thurs., December 22nd The hope of

the new format is to lure alumni teams
who should have no problem entering
3 or 4 players. Since the tournament is
now 3 on 3 and only played on one
basket, it should attract more of those
who are not inpeak phystcal condition.
As well, single entrants will be accepted
and placed on a team. Contact Nabil
“Tadros at H (905) 883-4704 or W (905)
895-2384 to register.

BREBEUF IN THE
T.R.U.

fir st
encountered
“Redmen
spinit” 7 years ago
when | transferred
from De La Salle

to Brebeuf. At first 1 wanted to play
rughy because it was the “thing to do”
at Brebeul, but I quickly fell in love with
the sport. | loved everything about the
sport; the hitting, the rucking, the
mauling, the scoring of tries and
especially the team. The team was
everything. We were a family and Greg
Rogers was our father. It was s “firm
but fair” style of coaching and our
ability to play as a team that led us to
numerous championships.

Since then I've played with other teams
but I've never felt the sense of pride as
| did with the Brebeuf Redmen R.EC..
I say this honestly; I miss it, and I know
I'm not the only one.

Would you like to feel like you belong
to a team again? If you do, then you’ll
/ant to unite with myself and join our
efforts to enter a team in the TR.U.
(Toronto Rugby Union) that will
proudly wear the Redmen crest.

We are currently analyzing the
possibility of entering a team in the
T.R.U. in the spring of 1995. This team
would consist of Brebeufl Alumni,
Brebeul students, and other selected
players. The team will be commited to
the continuation of excellent rugby spirit
under the name of the “Redmen.” Both,
team play (with a solid foundation in the
“basics” of rughy) and having fun will be
emphasized.

Anyone who is interested in becoming
part of the 1995 T.R.U. Brebeuf Remen
can recieve further information by
contacting the following:

PJ. Dallimore (491-6817)
Robert “Muzi” Merenyi (499-9912)
Greg Rogers (393-5508)

President’s Message, continued from page |
election on Thursday, October 20 at
Brebeuf at 7:30pm. At this time, these
positions will be open for candidacy:
President, Viece President,
Treasurer, Sports Director, and
Editor. If you are interested in playing
an more active role in the Alumni, please
aive myself a call at W (416) 923-3906
or H (416) 483-6980, or contact Frank
MacGrath ‘81 at W (416) 281-8181,
or 1 (416) 661-8949.

In regards to donations, we wish to
thank Daniel Scully *70, Rev. lan
Riswick 70, Paul Barreca 76,
Michael Kovacs ’80, Justin Wong
’87, and Paul and Rita Knopfel for

their contributions.

Finally, on October 13th, we are asking
all Alumni to unite by taking a few
moments to pray for Joey Tadros as
he undergoes a critical eye operation.
The 5 year old son of Nabil Tadros
74, had his lens and cornea shattered
in an unfortunate schoolyard accident
at the end of June. God bless you Joey!

(a18) 781-8408

GLOBAL

PHOTOGRAPHY
S ializi In:
ROMAN TURLDO - ovecinos
* Portraits

* Team Photos
* AllCelebrations

391 ELMWOOD AVE.

MAXIMUM SPORTS DEVELOPMENT

HOCKEY SCHOOL

F CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS - MARCH BREAK - SUMMER

FRANCESCO BAZZOCCHI

RICHMOND HILL, ONT. L4C 1M2

(905) 508-1088
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HaLL oF FAME
RESTORATION

by Robert Killoran ‘96
Brebeuf Student Council President

wise old man once said, “Plan

your Work, then Work your Plan,”

and | guess he was right. My plan
did not start off by envisioning a
renovated Brebeul Sports Hall of
Fame. (That’s when this wise old man
says, “Winners never Quit, and Quitters
never Win”)

The topic of our Brebeufl Sports Hall
of Fame came up at Maple Leafl
Gardens. My friend and I were seated
in the nose bleed section, and we
couldn’t understand why Brebeuf
alumnus Mike Murphy ‘69 was not
inducted. | took my idea to Greg
Rogers and he said that there was no
set method for inducting people into the
Hall of Fame. Several weeks later, our
codified “System of Induction” was
conceived.

Since there was no immediate need to
induct a member of the Brebeul
community, we decided to “update”
and “restore” the run down Hall of
Fame while still keeping it “sacred.”
That’s when Norm Langand Roman

On the closing night of Theatre Brebeuf’s “Count
Dracula,” Rob Killoran inducts the first member
of the new Arts Hall of Fame, Kevin Sullivan ‘74.

Turlo entered the picture. Norm
decided to “imtiate™ the funding of this
latest Alumni Project, while Roman
assisted  with the
rescarching, and photography.

decorating,

I hope you will soon come back to
Brebeul to see for yourself, how all our
hard work, is making this vision a
reality. The freshly painted Sports Hall
of Fame is dominated by red, while a
continuous band of white-black-white
completes the school colours.

As well as the Sports Hall of Fame,
there have been several new “Hall of
Fames” added to our school, now rich
in history and tradition. In April of this
year, Kevin Sullivan ‘74 was the first
member to be inducted into the

Brebeufl Arts Hall of Fame. We are
also in the process of creating a Staff
Hall of Fame, Academic Hall of
Fame, and Spirit Hall of Fame

Taking on this project has made me
realize the value of team effort and
leadership. It has made me firmly
believe that the “Brebeuf Hall of
Fame” brings forth an opportunity for
every student, past or present, (o elch
their name in Brebeul history.

IN SearcH oF... ALt Breseur Cottece ALumni

Have you ever tried to get in touch with an old
classmate, only to find that the last address you have
in your telephone directory is outdated? Well, your
troubles are over. Soon an impressive directory of our
alumni will be available to help you locate all your
old friends.

The new Brebeuf College Alumni Directory,
scheduled for release in April 1995 will be the most
up-to-date and complete reference of over 2000
Brebeuf Alumni ever compiled! This comprehensive
volume will include name, current address, phone
number, academic data, plus business information (if
applicable), bound into a classic library-quality
edition.

We have contracted the prestigious Bernard (.
Harris Publishing Company, Inc. to produce our
directory. Harris will soon begin researching and
compiling the information to be printed in the
directory by mailing a questionnaire to each alumni.
(If you prefer not to be listed in the Directory, please
contact Brebeuf, in writing as soon as possible.)

The new Brebeuf College Alumni Directory will soon make
finding an alumni as easy as opening a book. Look for more
details on the project in the March issue of the Alumni B.

License E-280

ART KIMENS ANDREW KIMENS
ELECTRICAL
9. A. K., contractors
Z° 7 TN LmiTeD

101 TORO ROAD, UNIT #7, DOWNSVIEW, ONTARIO M3J 271 TELEPHONE 635-5554

OFFICE INSTALLATIONS

IBN

BRENDAN NOLAN

102 SEXTON CRESCENT
NORTH YORK, ONT. M2H 2L6

TEL: (416) 499-8902
Fax:(416) 499-7250
MoBILE: 417-5964
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ICE HOCKEY

psets, injuries, and non stop action. This is how the
13th Annual Brebeuf Alumni HockeyTournament
will be remembered. The turnout was once again very strong,
even though we “lost” one team the morning of the

2283
by Peter Gilles
“Commissioner”

tournament.

The pub was a busy place Friday night, with a big screen TV,

pizza, a class of “74 reunion and Jim Barlow’s world famous juices and spring water.

Junior DivisioN

I Yie Junior Division saw several upsets such as Team*85’s streak of winning
at least one game every year come (o an end.

Two time defending champs, Team *87 had a tough road to the finals, with a

“Friendly Doormen”, Derry

first round overtime victory against
Team ‘84 and a physical (supposcdly
non-contact) game against Team *91.
In the finals, they met Team ‘83, who
had solid goaltending and savvy
playmaking which gave them a 4 - 1
upset victory. Tom Meagher scored
twice, including the winner and John
0’Connell added a goal and two
assists.

SENMOR DIVISION

he Seniors navigated the big rink
unior Division Champions: Team ‘83 andproved hat they can still skate
P p y

ROUGE RIVER / ﬂ/ PRINTING & COPYING

< BUSINESS PARK -
Pickett & Associates Ltd.
A project of Rouge River Park Limited 46 St. Clair Avenue East
FRANK MACGRATH STEPHEN Pickert Torente, Ontarioe
MANAGING DIRECTOR Canads M4T 1M9

8800 SHEPPARD AVE. EAST, SCARBOROUGH, ONT. CANADA M1B 5R4 Tel (416) 961-7776
TELEPHONE: (416) 281-8181; TELEFAX: (416) 281-8842 Fax (416) 961-9865
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hua ‘85 and eter Teolis ‘79

ICE HOCKEY

ICE HOCKEY

with the best of them. One game saw
two dislocated shoulders and a banged
up knee. All teams has solid showings,
including Team Kahnert-Rogers.

lor the second year in a row, the old
boy final had the defending champs,
Team 79, face Team *81. With solid
defence, Team ‘81, was finally able to
wrestle the trophy away from coach
Peter Teolis’ Team ’79. The final
score was 5 - 1, with Mike Tynan,
potting in the winner. Tim Maxwell,
with great ice vision, chipped in
3 assists.

ALUMNI APPRECIATES
ALL THE ASSISTANTS

hanks to everyone who helped make this a great week-

“Pub Meister”
Shawn Smith ‘84

end. especially to Derrick Chua and Peter Teolis,
who handled the door efficiently. Thanks to Shawn Smith, who organized another
fantastic Pub Night. As well, thanks to Robert Killoran who made sure that
every team had their Alumni Jerseys ready (o use on time.

Ifyou have any suggestions for next year, please contact Peter Gillespie at (work
921 4951) or (home 924 0482). The date for next years’s tournament will be
May 5 and 6, 1995. See you there!

Senior Division Champions: Team ‘8|

MCLEISH

BARRISTEAS AND SOLICITORS

MICHAEL SIM

BARRISTER & SOLICITOR

Woodbine Place

Fax: (416) 746-8319

MICHAEL P. CARUSO

135 Queens Plate Drive, Ste. 600, Etobicoke (Toronto), Ont. MOW 6V7
OFFICE: (416) 746-4710 \oice Mail: (416) 746-4718 (257)

TEMPEST TECHNOLOGIES INC.
Tel: (416) 444 3404
Cellular: (416) 930 9280
Fax:(905) 946 1199

Recycleur Autonsé
@ LaserNetworks :£§

Approved Recycler
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BREBEUF ALUMNI
APPRECIATES. ..

% Chris Chen ‘87
% Dennis Tobin ‘79

Dennis Tobin ‘79, for delivering the opening
address at the Brebeuf Graduation in June.

Chris Chen ‘87, who greatly assisted the

Junior Basketball program with his coaching ~
expertise during the 1992 - 1993 season. ol
Chris is currently running for school trustee in P
Markham’s Ward 8. Good luck Nov. |4th. o
by Brother Maher s
Principal
(Principal) -]
£
v
3 k™
Q @ =
< 3
= 3 *
Bom
[ < -
(- -] Nick Thadaney ‘87 for being instrumental
w = in the Junior Basketball Program from 1989 -
E o 1991 Nick is Chris Chen's campaign manager.
) = Give him a call at (905) 513-9218
& - for more information.

Chris Perry ‘88, who took over as Head
Coach of the Junior Rubgy team last spring.

H 9
Tom Barlow ‘84, for his dedication to the * lus“n Fung 92

Volleyball program from 1988 to 1993. Justin Fung "92, who coached the Junior
Yolleyball Redmen last fall.

Peter B.Gillespie|B.A. Hons.[M.B.A.

NORTH YORK

CHEVROLET ¢ GEO ¢ OLDSMOBILE

Tep RusH
Sales & Leasing Consultant
Toronto: (416) 798-7525
T 7200 YONGE STREET Suite 1001]2 Bloor Street West|Box 59
THORNHILL, ONTARIO L4J 1V8 T Toronto Ontario M4W 3E2
TEL: (905) 881-5000 % Office 921-4951|Fax 921-1756
FAX: (905) 881-3322 2 FREEDOM 55

available only from your London Life representative.
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Ty Now?

FEATURES o« TEACHERS!
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assignment at
the M.S.S.B. for
one year. He will

be ('()()rdinilling
the grade 9

transition year

by Jim Barry

program.
Mike Strimas is
the principal of St. Pat’s High School,
in Ottawa.

Blair Day is the principal of the new
Joan of Arc High School in beautiful
downtown Maple.

Jim Hill has stopped growing and is
now a guidance counsellor in Barrie.
Anne Johnson is now teaching in
Columbia, South America.

Eileen Barry taught in France last
year. She will be teaching at Mother
"Teresa, starting in September.

Mike Skebo is head of the Geography
department at a Burlington High School.

Tom Sullivan has left teaching and
operates his own realty company in

Brampton.

Neil Gazeley has [inally retired and
now roams the streets of uptown
Richmond Hill.

Father Brennan teaches at Loyola
High School in Montreal.

Dan Dirocco is principal of St.
Elizabeth High School in Thornhill.
Bob Meagher, Brebeul’s first principal
(1963 - 69) is retired and lives near
Collingwood.

Father Beaudrois is the parish priest
ministering the people of the Martyr’s
Shrine in Midland.

Father Trainor lives at the Jesuit
Residence in Pickering, taking it casy
after many years of teaching.

Jim Van Nooter owns a farm necar
Cornwall, Ontario and enjoys his 100
acres and the peace of the country.
Tony Tersigni, Brebeu(’s Head Janitor
(1963 - 1993) is retired but his ghost
still sweeps through the hallways.
Father Buzz Massie is a missionary
and parish priest in Jamaica.

Clem Kambeitz taught at Seneca
College for many years after leaving
Brebeuf.

Richard Szpin worked in the
Continuing Education Office for the
MSSB for several years and will be
teaching at Mother Theresa this fall.
Ld- “Say hello to Eileen”

Father Rye, Brebeuf’s fourth principal
studied in the USA for several years and
is now stationed back in Toronto.
Jerry Keyes works for the Teacher’s

Federation at the OECTA office in
‘Toronto.

Hollie Doyle lives in Ottawa and
chairs the History Department at St.
Paul’s High School.

Joe Balazie and his wife spenta couple
of years working with lFather Buzz
Massic in Jamaica.

Bill Kennedy is now Vice Principal at
Father John Keily Elementary Schooll
in the York Separate School Board. Ile
contuned to compete in Triathalons and
stll manages to finish 10K’s in 42
minutes.

Chris Dunlop is chair of the Fnglish
Department at Sacred Heart 1igh
School in Newmarket.

Domenic Raco is now a Guidance
Counsellor at MSGR Percy Johnson
High School. He is also the co-owner
of Biagio Ristorante at King and Jarvis.
Drop in for a cappucino.

Mike Paulter, so we hear, did some
work at the School of the Deaf in
Belleville, and is now teaching at
Cardinal Newman, in Toronto.

John Zeman teaches in Niagara Falls
and still hasn’t stopped talking about
that 1988 Basketball Championship.
Joanne Menard taught at Notre
Dame High School in Brampton for 2
years. She is currently the Coordinator
of Alternative Education and also the
Consultant for International Languages
(Elementary and Secondary) for the
Dufferin Peel Roman Catholic School
Board.

Sales Manager

25 Toro Road
Downsview, Ontario
M3J 2A4

COSENTINO

WHOLESALE FRUIT COMPANY LIMITED

PHIL COSENTINO

Tel. (416) 635-8888
Fax. (416) 635-1521

SPORTS MEMORABILIA

Buying & selling pre 1990 sport and non-sport
items: cards, programs, N.H.L. crested pucks
and sweaters, plastic coins, mugs & glasses, etc.

Call Dan Nicholson ‘69

(416) 250-5744
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Brother Peter Shymko has been
Heart, a
Presentation Elementary School in

Principal of Sacret
Prince George, B.C. for the last 2 years.
He’s in the same parish as Phil
Thalman ‘85.

Brother Bernard Murphy teaches
with Brother Peter Shymko. e
teaches grade 7.

Marie Jutras retired after 38 years of
teaching and lives in downtown
‘Toronto.

Andy Boyd spent a year teaching in
Austrailia and has now returned to
Brebeul.

Librarian, Joan Hutchinson and her
husband have moved to Scotland and
operate a small gift store there.

Beth Gosse retired, and is putting up
a heroic struggle against cancer. God
bless you Beth.
Brother Collins
Presentation Centre in Kissamee,
Florida and works with the youth of the
parish.

Mrs. Pauline Cassidy has retired. Her
daughter, Maureen, had taken her place
on staff, but now teaches at Dante
Alighieri.

Chris Speed s starting his fifth year
of teaching at Archbishop Romero in
Weston. He has a son who will be 3
years old in December.

Terry Hart is a Department Head at
St. Pat’s and the Summer School

lives at the

Principal at Brebeuf. He is still tuning
his guitar.

Gerard MacNeil is starting his 6th
year as Vice-Principal at St. Joe’s
Wellesley. He still has fond memories of
his 2 years at Brebeuf.

The following no longer teach at
Brebeuf but are still teaching at various
High Schools around the city: John
Volpe, Paul Bellefeuille, Paul Ford.
James Warburton, Barb Tremblay.
Karen Peralta, Paul Whalen. Mark
Hubbard, Rick Johnson, John
Stepanian, Jim Garrity, Alan Jack. and
John Ryall

And these teachers have passed to their
reward in heaven and now cheer for
Brebeuf from the sidelines: Fathers:
Toppings, Casey, Ambroise, Cursoe,
Desgroseillers, Ryan, and Brothers:
De Paul, Clifford, and Vincent.

Well, that is it for now. Stay tuned for
the March issue of the Alumni B, when
Where Are They Now, features
Student Council Presidents.

GoLF TOURNAMENT

by John Warecki ‘82

he 12th Annual Alumni Golf
Tournament was held on
Sunday, June 12th, 1994 at the
Fawn Brook Golf Club in Ajax. Thirty

nine teed it up on
a somewhat
Jfoggy morning,
but as the day
progressed, the
skies cleared and
spirits lifted.

Golf Guru:
Dave Clapperton ‘82

Here are some of the highlights:

Low gross score went to Dave
Clapperton *82, who shot a 74 for the
third year in a row. (Bryon Disera ‘81
and John Warecki 82, took second
and third places respectfully.)

Low net score was captured by Peter
Kennedy ‘85 with Mark Baker *82
and Peter Gillespie ‘85 following close
behind.

Closest lo the pin was Paul
Cusimano *78. whose powerful drive
held up all day.

Longest drive went to Mark Baker
*82 (his second in three years), but
Martin Foy *82. intends to capture this
award next vear.

Best group (with an average score of
88) were Pat lamurri '85, Peter
Mason '85. and Dave Clapperton
’82.
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Alumni B

Most honest golfer was shared by
Paulo D’Amico ’85, and John
Meraglia ‘85 who walked away with
some instructional material that will {§
surely help their game

This year’s tournament had many new
faces, and it was great to see a strong |
contingent from 1985. Thankyou to all |
those who came out. We're considering |
a new format for next year (possibly a
scramble.) Stay tuned for details, in the
March issue of the Alumni 3.




